#### **BRENTWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL**

#### **SCHOOL NEWSLETTER #14**

2 Dawson Road, Brentwood. 6153 Phone: 9364 2709 Email: brentwood.ps@education.wa.edu.au

10th September 2019



#### **SCHOOL NEWS**



#### Principal's Message

We are now getting closer to the end of term with a busy week ahead of us. Please keep Thursday 12th free as it is our Open Night from 6-7pm. Every class has created an art piece that will be sold off to the highest bidder via a silent auction which is run by the P & C.

Don't forget the Book Fair, which starts on Wednesday and finishes on Friday. Books can also be purchased during the Open Night.

Pat Nottle, Principal

#### 2019 Faction Athletics Carnivals

- ◆ Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> September (Years 3 to 6 Field events) 9:00-12:20
- ♦ Wednesday 18th September (Years k-6 Track and games) 8:50-2:40

Mr Trimble is seeking assistance from parents for both days. Jobs include judging, scoring, ribbons, first aiding, etc. If you can help please contact the office on 9364 2709 or email him at <a href="mailto:peter.trimble@education.wa.edu.au">peter.trimble@education.wa.edu.au</a>. Any help will be gratefully received.

The programs for both carnivals, will be sent home later this week and students will be bringing home their event nominations on Thursday afternoon. Students should wear their coloured faction shirt for both carnivals. Thank you.

#### Edu-Dance Program - Term 4

Students will be engaging in 'Edu-Dance' as part of the Physical Education program next term. The program will be conducted on Mondays and Wednesdays. Performances will be presented at the End of Year Presentation Assemblies and Concerts to be held on Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> December (Week 9) in the school's undercovered assembly area. There will be two concerts. Concert One 1:30-2:15pm and Concert Two 2:15 to 3:05pm. Parent information and costing sheets were sent home last week. The cost per student is \$30.00 for 9 lessons. As always, please speak with office staff to arrange payment plans.

#### **Term 3 Good Behaviour Reward**

Teachers will be discussing with their students activities they could participate in to acknowledge student good behaviour during the course of this term. The Good Behaviour Reward will be conducted during the second half of Week 10. To participate, students need to have made good behaviour choices and have two or less entries in the school's behaviour management database for Term 3.

## **Zones of Regulation Parent Workshop**

Don't forget the Parent workshop is on **Monday 16th September** in the school hall. Look forward to seeing you there.



Pre-Primary	Sonshine W, Sintra H, Mila L, Kerlisha B
Year 1 Rm 10	Ethan L Ryan L, Alex J
Year 1 Rm 12	Luka P, Joey C
Year 2 Rm 11	Bruce I
Year 3 Rm 13	Princeton C, Kang H
Year 2&3 Rm 4	Bonnie N, Isaiah O
Year 3&4 Rm9	Thomasz WJ, Cooper R
Year 5 Rm 8	Erin W, Leo W, Rodrigo R
Year 4 Rm 14	Mitchell B, Kaiya CV, Aaron GM
Year 6 Rm 3	Stella P, Rohan Moir
Year 5&6 Rm 1	Dhehan S, Amitoj M
Phys Ed	Ariana T, Holly R

Upcoming Events	
Thu 12th Sep	Open Night 6-7pm Art Auction
Fri 13th Sep	Music Assembly
Mon 16th Sep	Zones of Regulation Parent Workshop
17th & 18th Sep	Athletics Carnivals
24th Sep	Massed Choir Concert

#### Virtue of the Fortnight - JUSTICE

Practicing justice is being fair. It is solving problems so everyone wins. You don't accept it when someone acts like a bully, cheats or lies. Being just is standing up for your rights and the rights of other people. It is taking responsibility if you make a mistake and making amends.

Practicing justice is being fair. It is solving problems so everyone wins. You don't accept it when someone acts like a bully, cheat or lies. Being just is standing up for your rights and the rights of other people. It is taking responsibility if you make a mistake and making amends.

"I act with JUSTICE. I stand up for the rights of others and myself.

I choose to make amends."

# **Library News**

#### **Book Fair**

Once again the exciting Brentwood P & C Book Fair is underway in our library. Come and peruse the wonderful selection of children's books, gift packs and fun stationary. Opening Hours are:

Wed 11th Sept 8.30-9am and 3.00-3.30pm

Thu 12th Sept 8.30-9am and 3.00-3.30pm PLUS Open Night Fri 13th Sept 8.30-9am

# **Leigh Hobbs visiting Brentwood**

We are very excited to announce that former Children's Laureate and Australian author Leigh Hobbs will be visiting Brentwood Primary School in Term 4. Permission slips for this incursion will be coming home soon. Leigh is promoting his new book "Mr Chicken All Over Australia' and there will be an opportunity to have books signed the author.

#### Lucy Pezzali—Library Officer

#### Message from Administration

Just letting parents know about the Excursion/Incursions we have coming up.

\*Author Leigh Hobbs Incursion \*Edu Dance PP-6

\*Activ-Dance Kindy \*In-Term Swimming

We understand that there is a lot going on in Term 4 and if you are in need of a payment plan please come and see us in the Admin Office.

#### **Enrolments & Students Leaving**

At the moment, we are moving into planning for 2020 classes. I would appreciate early notification if you are leaving the school at the end of the year.

We are still taking enrolments for Kindy and Pre Primary, so please ask your neighbours and friends if they have completed the process.

#### **Music News**





#### ONE BIG VOICE

Huge congratulations to the Junior Choir on their amazing performance at the RAC Arena on August 30th.

The students were brilliant ambassadors for Brentwood Primary School and were a pleasure to take to the performance.

**CONGRATULATIONS** to Bonnie, Tehara and Ese who fulfilled the solo and compere roles exceptionally well . BRAVO!

#### THANK YOU

It would be impossible for our students to attend concerts like this and to experience this magical event without the support crew. Thanks to Helen, Paula, Mary and Felicity for preparing afternoon tea for 100 little people at our final rehearsal! Also huge thanks to Mrs Davis, Miss Dunn and Ms Grant for your assistance on the night. Greatly appreciated!



#### SENOIR CHOIR Massed Choir Festival

Only two more rehearsals before the concert on Tuesday 24th Sep-

tember. The students attended their first cluster rehearsal recently at Churchlands Senior High School and managed very well with new conductors and opposing parts



# UNIFORM COLLECTION THURSDAY 12TH SEPTEMBER - OPEN NIGHT

Please ensure your child collects their uniform from the music room. Uniforms are on hangers, and labelled. Shirts might need an iron

#### MUSIC ASSEMBLY Friday 13th September

Come along to the Music Assembly this Friday and enjoy a morning of entertainment from our talented Brentwood Students.

Instrumental Students- Guitar and Violin, Junior Choir, Senior Choir, BGT finalists and Taiko drumming.

Running Order of performances:-

\*Yr 5 & 6 Guitar Ensemble

\*Taiko Drumming

\*Senior Choir

\*Violin students

\*Finalists—Brentwood's Got Talent

\*Junior Choir

**Anni Crowe - Music Specialist** 







# One Big Voice











#### **Art Auction**

Have you heard about our famous Art Auction?

Every class is making an artwork item that will be on display during the **Open Night on the 12th of September**.

You can bid on any of the items you wish to purchase. Here are some of our amazing pieces up for auction this year.



#### **Little Athletics visit Brentwood Primary School**

Wednesday 21st August saw Alison from Little Athletics visit our Physical Education classes. This was an excellent opportunity for the students to take advantage of Alison's knowledge and experience to perfect their techniques. The lessons focused on sprint technique, starts and throwing of the turbo javelin. Well done to everyone who participated for displaying a willingness to improve with excellent listening and effort displayed throughout.

We now look forward to trying out some of our new skills at the Faction Athletics carnival on Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> and Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> September (week 9).

Matt Gibson

**Physical Education Specialist** 

#### **COMMUNITY NOTICES**





# **Brentwood Playgroup**

# Friday 9.15-11.30am

Join us for play, fun and friendship New members welcome from Brentwood Primary School & the wider community.

brentwoodplay-



# LITTLE ATHLETICS PROGRAM FOR SCHOOLS

OUR SCHOOL RECENTLY RECEIVED A VISIT FROM LITTLE ATHLETICS WAI STUDENTS HAD THE OPPORTUNITY TO PARTICIPATE IN FUN FAST PACED ACTIVITIE INCLUDING

- + RUNNING,
- + JUMPING
- +THROWING

REGISTRATIONS FOR LITTLE ATHLETICS OPEN FROM THE 7TH OF SEPTEMBER YOU CAN JOIN AT ANY TIME!

\* SUMMER COMPETITION RUNS FROM OCTOBER THROUGH TO MARCH \* WINTER COMPETITION RUNS FROM MAY THROUGH TO AUGUST.

WEEKLY CENTRE COMPETITIONS RUN AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS THROUGHOUT WAI

TO FIND YOUR LOCAL LITTLE ATHLETICS CENTRE GO TO: HTTPS://WALITTLEATHLETICS.COM.AU/

SELECT 'GET INVOLVED' THEN 'CENTRE CONTACTS'





#### Message P&C President

#### **ANNUAL FUNDRAISER**

Thanks to all that came along to our Annual Fundraiser. It was heaps of fun (DJ Brendan was on fire!), great to see some fresh faces and we've done well again with the fundraising. A special thanks to all the organisers, you did a fantastic job!

#### **UNIFORM SHOP MANAGER POSITION**

Our ever dependable Bev will be finishing up at the end of this year. If you'd like to make a contribution to our school and can spare a couple of hours on Monday mornings, this could be the role for you. If anyone has an interest please let me, Bev or another P&C Committee member know.

#### SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING

This will be held in the Staff Room at 7pm on Tuesday 17th September, to discuss the following item: "Request for urgent funding of up to \$7450 towards Stage 2 of the early childhood nature play project". All are welcome to attend.

#### **Canteen News**



# Open Wednesdays and Fridays

Thank you once again to our wonderful volunteers this past fortnight: Helen Simi, Becki Carr, Claire Harrison, Abby Reynolds, Jessica Green, Maire Haughey. We really appreciate your help.

Please remember to return your Faction Sports Carnival sausage sizzle orders. The sausage sizzle has replaced Subway for this year's event. Payment envelopes have been sent home and need to be returned to the office or canteen (on Wednesdays or Fridays) by Friday 13 September. Drinks and food will be delivered to the faction tents at lunchtime on the day for distribution by teachers.

Parents and siblings are also welcome to order a sausage sizzle. Please collect an envelope from the office or canteen to pre-order. You will be able to collect your food directly from the BBQ stand on the day.

Did you know Brentwood Bites is helping to reduce the use of single use plastic in our school? Where possible we recycle and use reusable containers and paper instead of single use containers and cling wrap. We also provide reusable cutlery for the children instead of disposable cutlery. The cutlery is collected from the counter and returned after use. However, our supplies are running very low so please remind your child to return cutlery to the canteen when lunch is finished. Thank you for your help.

Please continue to use QuickCliq to order lunches in advance by 8am on day of lunch delivery, or use the drop box at the counter from 8.30am if you would like to pay with cash (please provide exact amount due as change may not be available).

Best wishes, Amanda (0419 851 028) and Aisha brentwoodbites@outlook.com

#### **School Banking**

# **Commonwealth**Bank



#### Mondays 8:15-9am,

#### **School Library**

Thanks to the children who come to school banking each Monday. School Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging way for our students to learn about money and develop good savings habits. Term 3 rewards are now available –

The Arctic Owl Fluffy Keyring

and Scratch Art Cards

#### Getting involved in School Banking is easy!

#### 1. Online

Visit **commbank.com.au/schoolbanking** and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account.

#### 2. In branch

Visit a Commonwealth Bank branch with identification for yourself and your child, like a driver's licence and birth certificate. Our nearest branch is at Garden City Booragoon, in the Gateways building (near Medicare).

If your child hasn't banked in a while or has lost their deposit book - we have plenty on hand at Monday banking.

Remember – Siblings can bank too!

See you all next week

# Paula O'Brien (0414 778 432) and Helen Simi School Banking Coordinators

#### **Uniform Shop**

#### Open Mondays, undercover area 8:30 to 9:00 am

Uniforms items can be purchased as follows:

- In person Uniform Shop is open Mondays 8.30-9.00am– cash only
- Online: <a href="https://ouronlinecanteen.com.au">https://ouronlinecanteen.com.au</a> (this option is also available during school holidays, with pickup before school term begins)
- Leave your order form with payment at the School Office before the end of term and it will be delivered to your child's class. Cheques should be made out to Brentwood Primary School P&C.

All second hand shorts and skorts will be \$1 each until the end of term 3.

We are looking for volunteers to assist in the uniform shop, if you are interested please call Bev 0439 906 553.

#### **Bev Macintyre**